Stafford Water Pollution Control Authority

2nd Floor Meeting Room 

Regular Meeting

Monday, July 2, 2007
5:30 P.M.
Members Present:



Members Absent:

Earl Avery

Paul Burns

Douglas Fassett




Harold Finch

Herman Perlot











B. Allen Warren





Michael Waugh
Also present were Acting Chief Operator Brian Tautic and Mr. Grant Weaver, The Water Planet.





I. CALL TO ORDER

The meeting was called to order at 5:31 P.M.  A quorum was established.
II. DISCUSSION OF SEWER CONNECTION CORNER OF PINNEY SCHOOL ROAD AND EAST STREET
No plans had been received and there was no representation for the connection above.  The plans for building on this parcel are not to begin until approximately a year from now.  Item was tabled.
III. MINUTES OF JUNE 4, 2007

Mr. Burns made a motion to accept the minutes of June 4, 2007.
Mr. Perlot seconded the motion.

Motion carries unanimously.

IV. CHIEF OPERATOR’S REPORT
A detailed sheet was mailed to all the members.  It was reported that the new fence was in and the job was satisfactory. 
V. REVIEW OF DEPARTMENT EXPENDITURES
A detailed sheet was mailed to all the members.  

VI. DEVELOPER AGREEMENT – STAFFORD WPCA/JMH
Mr. Weaver stated that JMH was looking for approval from the WPCA by mid August for the Sewer Service Area Map Extension and for the design being reviewed by CDM.
A sample Agreement was distributed to the members to review and make suggestions.  It was discussed that each building be charged a fee of $2,000 for the connection charge.  There was some discussion of the pros and cons of owning the line right away or waiting the five years.  The Agreement must also be reviewed by an attorney.
There will be a Special Meeting to be held on Monday, July 16, 2007 for the purpose of the drafting a final copy of the Agreement for review by the WPCA attorney and to approve the design for construction of the sewer extension.

VII. OLD BUSINESS
Sewer Service Area Extension

A letter from the State of CT Office of Policy and Management (OPM) to Ms. Santa Mendoza regarding JMH was distributed to all members.  It stated that OPM concurs that the proposed sewer extension, which would include the current hospital facility and the West Stafford Elementary School is a reasonable government solution to a critical health and safety issue.  This letter is attached.
Johnson Memorial Extension Update

Mr. Weaver expressed some concerns he had with the design review by CDM which he felt were costly alternatives for JMH.  There were three major issues he wished to discuss with CDM, as follows: 
1. It was requested that a building be used to enclose the generator control panels.  Mr. Weaver explained that there were standard protection panels for this type of equipment.
2. Mr. Weaver was concerned that the pumps were requested to be designed at peak flow.  He felt this was too big and they would not cycle out properly and may have an odor problem.

3. There was a requested grinder unit in the review that he felt was unnecessary if they had grinder pumps.

Sewer Extension Wales Road (Route 19)

Chairman Waugh stated that there was an error in the order of approval made by the WPCA for approval of changes to the Sewer Service Area Map.  The WPCA cannot approve an application without the applicant being in compliance with the State’s Plan of Conservation and Development.  Approval must be sought from OPM initially then the applicant files with the WPCA for an extension of the Sewer Service Area.

Chairman Waugh stated that a letter was mailed to the applicant to explain this process.

In order to assist in this process, the letter also states that the WPCA would be interested in filing a joint application with OPM.   
VIII. EXECUTIVE SESSION
Personnel Issue

Meeting went into executive session at 6:40 p.m.

Meeting came out of executive session at 6:56 p.m.

Reconvene regular meeting.

Mr. Burns made a motion to rescind original resignation from Mrs. Valerie Sfreddo accepted at the Regular Meeting of the WPCA on April 2, 2007.

Mr. Perlot seconded the motion.

Motion carries unanimously.

Mr. Finch made a motion to grant Mrs. Sfreddo an unpaid one year medical leave of absence which would begin as of July 31, 2007 to July 30, 2008 at which time Mrs. Sfreddo will apply for full pension.  A labor attorney would draw up this agreement.

Mr. Perlot seconded the motion.

Motion carries unanimously.

IX. NEW BUSINESS
Ms. LaMorte explained to the members that an account had been over charged a numbers of years.  Since 2000 the owners had been charged as a 2-family household, after investigation in the Assessor’s Office it was found that it was never a 2-family household.  

Mr. Avery made a motion to pay the homeowner the remaining credit due in the amount of $364.
Mr. Fassett seconded the motion.

Motion carries unanimously.

X. ADJOURNMENT
Mr. Finch made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:01 p.m.

Mr. Burns seconded the motion.

Motion carries unanimously. 

Respectfully Submitted,

Jane LaMorte

Recording Secretary

